Michigan City, Indiana
Department of Planning & Inspection

Planning Director: Dominique Edwards, Ph.D. — dedwards@emichigancity.com | Phone: 219.873.1419 — Fax: 219.873.1580

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS
TUESDAY, AUGUST 12, 2025, 6:00 P.M. CST
COMMON COUNCIL CHAMBERS - CITY HALL
100 E MICHIGAN BOULEVARD, MICHIGAN CITY, INDIANA

Also Provided by Zoom* and Streaming Live on the Access LaPorte County Facebook Page

-AGENDA-
1. Call to Order
2. Pledge
3. Roll Call
Deborah Vance (Mayor Appointment) — 1/7/2024 — 1/7/2028
Ricky Jackson (Mayor Appointment) 1/1/2022 — 1/1/2026
Brian Gross (Mayor Appointment) — 1/1/2024 — 1/1/2028
Kathy Stransky (Council Appointment) — 12/31/2022 — 12/31/2026
Fred Klinder (Planning Commission Appointment) — 5/3/2022 — 5/3/2026
4. Approval of Minutes
o Meeting Minutes from July 8, 2025
5. Petition(s)
= B-101-25: Big Red, LLC & Crew Carwash
1. Requesting a Special Exception Use for the development of a
carwash at 4353 Franklin Street (Previously Red Lobster).
6. Old Business
o None
7. New Business
o None
8. Public Comment
9. Adjournment

Zoom Webinar Information

Topic: Michigan City Board of Zoning Appeals

Click the link below to join the webinar:

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84505971121?pwd=enJnY 2poekFPQTExSHZ1VmZ4K1VCZz09

Passcode: 463605
Webinar ID: 845 0597 1121

By Phone:
o +1312626 6799 US (Chicago)

AGENDA SUBJECT TO CHANGE


https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fj%2F84505971121%3Fpwd%3DenJnY2poekFPQTExSHZ1VmZ4K1VCZz09&data=05%7C02%7Cdedwards%40emichigancity.com%7Cc26167ecb89d46bcd11e08dda2daf39e%7C7b50ae9f19b34fd79769dbeca8148869%7C0%7C0%7C638845783461433589%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=akQaiY9LVh7C%2B9pErCZq2kWRwXeE8D27DMlT%2B%2FBHZ%2FQ%3D&reserved=0
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	06.10.25_Site Plan and Development Review Meeting Minutes.pdf
	 SITE PLAN AND DEVELOPMENT REVIEW APPLICATION
	o Mr. York asked if the current application captures enough information to allow appropriate feedback, and if anything should be added.
	o Mr. Werner suggested the application should require a complete site plan upon submission.
	o Mr. Johnson emphasized the need to include site utilities in the application and expressed interest in developing a checklist.
	o Mr. Werner added that existing utilities should be shown on the site plan.
	o Mr. Johnson reiterated that major issues with site plans should be addressed before the meeting.
	 PROJECT REVIEW
	o Water Street Project
	 Applicants – Mr. Peuquet and Mr. DeBold
	 Mr. Peuquet presented a mixed-use project on the corner of Water Street and Franklin, on behalf of Ms. Irene Burnett. The proposal includes a general store, convenience store, panini shop, ice cream shop, and coffee bar, with outdoor seating. Above ...
	 The parcel has access from Water Street but none from Franklin. Nearby are a DNR facility and a railroad.
	 The design includes off-street parking and a wraparound porch.
	 Mr. DeBold explained the building sits in the southeast corner of Water and Franklin. Entrances face both streets.
	 Parking lot is off Water Street on the building’s left side.
	 Deliveries and residential entrances (SW and SE corners) are on the west side. There are stairways to access upstairs apartments.
	 Sidewalks are proposed along Water Street, along with bike racks and dumpster placement.
	 Storm and sanitary access is on the west side.
	 The site is .26 acres, with minimal runoff expected; it follows existing drainage patterns and is located in the Marine District.
	 Engineering Department – Mr. Werner:
	 Liked the site plan, particularly the inclusion of bike racks. Suggested speaking to Irene about visibility for cyclists.
	 Open to removing a parking space to eliminate the curb area.
	 Asked whether the address should be Water or Franklin Street. Mr. Peuquet prefers Franklin Street.
	 Mr. Peuquet clarified that the easement is not on their property.
	 Planning Department – Mr. York:
	 Confirmed it complies with Marine District form-based code: two stories, cottage design, appropriate setbacks, and lot coverage.
	 Asked if the roof pitch is 4:12; Mr. Peuquet said yes.
	 Approved the use of lap board siding.
	 Mr. Peuquet requested 77 N. Franklin as a temporary address for NIPSCO purposes.
	 Water Department – Mr. Johnson:
	 Mr. Johnson asked if they intend to meter the entire building with one service. Mr. Peuquet said they prefer four separate meters—commercial and residential split.
	 Mr. Johnson noted the fire service would need dedicated metering and shut-offs located outside to avoid tenant shutoffs if the owner fails to pay bills.
	 The water main is approximately 4–5 feet from the parking area.
	 Fire line must have its own tap. Store and apartments should have three separate taps.
	 No irrigation is planned.
	 Fire and domestic services for the store must be sized to accommodate both water use and potential fire demands.
	 Meters assumed to be inside a riser room, which is acceptable.
	 RPZ backflow preventers are required for the store and fire system but not residential units.
	 Sanitary District – Mr. Walus:
	 Currently 100% vegetated. Project would convert about 80% to impervious surface.
	 Drainage plan directs water runoff toward Water Street.
	 Mr. DeBold said the drainage path flows across Water Street.
	 Mr. Walus asked for survey info; Mr. DeBold said he could provide it.
	 Mr. Walus mentioned inlets to connect to storm manholes on Water Street or the west side. A 12” pipe may not fit the existing 2’ deep structure; a 10” pipe on DNR property was also discussed.
	 Drainage flows through several areas before reaching the lake.
	 Infiltration testing is in progress.
	 Mr. Walus stated he’s not comfortable approving full impervious conversion without supporting engineering calculations.
	 Mr. Werner added that impervious pavement loses its properties over time unless maintained every six months for 25 years.
	 Mr. DeBold asked if partial mitigations (roof drain to rain garden) would be acceptable.
	 Mr. Walus agreed, provided documentation shows pre- vs. post-development runoff reductions.
	 Mr. DeBold suggested placing a rain garden lower along the railroad property. Overflow may be an issue due to elevation.
	 Mr. Bazil noted the water line is 7 ft deep and 6.2 ft of cover.
	 Mr. DeBold said the water tap would be in the NW area of Water Street after parking spaces are removed.
	 Mr. Gorczyca  noted that lateral tap applications are online, with a $500 fee, and a utility plan must be submitted.
	 ADA compliance requires 17 total parking spaces, including one handicap space.
	 Mr. Bazil advised not to sever the Franklin Street fiber optic line.
	 Economic Development Corporation – Ms. Cartagena Edwards:
	 Ms. Cartagena Edwards asked for capital investment: Mr. Peuquet said ~$2 million.
	 Fire Department:
	 Asked if occupancy type is R1 mixed; Mr. Peuquet confirmed. The building will be equipped with a full sprinkler system.
	 Building Department – Ms. Downs and Mr. Albers
	 Reminded applicants to register via Cloud Permit.
	o New Car Wash Project
	 Applicant: Mr. Barr, Ms. Rayner, Mr. Koone
	 Proposed 5,600 sq. ft. Crew Car Wash exterior facility, including canopy and vacuum stalls.
	 Site currently occupied by a restaurant.
	 Will reduce impervious coverage.
	 Special Exception Use filed with BZA; hard copy delivered.
	 Engineering Department – Mr. Werner:
	 Strongly opposed the 66 ft-wide driveway.
	 Wants a 5 ft sidewalk added along Franklin Street—non-negotiable.
	 Concerned about excessive driveway width (three 12-ft exit lanes not necessary).
	 Mr. Barr said multiple lanes help cars exit quickly; staff helps prevent backups.
	 Ms. Rayner said they’ll consider narrowing the driveway.
	 Mr. Barr asked about a sidewalk connection to the property; Mr. Werner confirmed it’s required and negotiations can be made with the neighboring property owner.
	 Planning Department – Mr. York and Ms. Edwards:
	 Acknowledged the review is based on Special Exception Use.
	 Agreed that current entrance/exit is not ideal.
	 Dr. Edwards requested peak traffic data and staff count during peak hours (Karaline said 2–4 staff).
	 Water Department – Mr. Johnson:
	 Asked if they’re aware of the 10 ft easement along Franklin. Mr. Barr confirmed.
	 Fire service not required.
	 Irrigation is planned.
	 Water line: 4" typically sufficient.
	 Must provide max gallons per minute and RPZ backflow prevention.
	 Irrigation would have its own tap; meter could be inside.
	 Either testable PVB device or RPZ required.
	 Mr. Nathan asked about dual meters; Mr. Johnson warned against oversizing.
	 If sidewalk is placed over the 10 ft easement, that is fine as long as it doesn’t reduce soil depth over the main. Same with signs.
	 Sanitary District – Mr. Walus:
	 Asked for calculations showing reduction in impervious coverage.
	 New tap may be required; if so, construction needs to be reviewed.
	 Wastewater allocation needed due to new use.
	 Since site is 1.43 acres, over 1-acre disturbance triggers IDEM Construction General Storm Water Permit.
	 Requires submission and approval of a Storm Water Prevention Plan.
	 Wants to discuss post-construction measures.
	 Economic Development Corporation – Ms. Cartagena Edwards:
	 Capital investment is over $6 million.
	 Project would bring up to 30 jobs.
	 EDC’s Executive Director is not in favor—believes it’s not the right site. Concerned about long-term viability, traffic impact, and potential devaluation of the area, which may be better suited for retail or restaurants.
	 Fire Department – Mr. Burder:
	 Prefers wider entrances for fire access. No major concerns.
	 Confirmed there will be a canopy over lanes.
	 Plenty of space exists around the building for fire access.
	 Asked about a dumpster area; Mr. Barr confirmed one dumpster and one enclosed storage.
	 No detailing services—just car wash.
	 Building Department – Ms. Downs and Mr. Albers:
	 Must register on Cloud Permit.
	 Project will go through zoning.
	 Any contractors must be registered with the City.
	 Ms. Rayner said project is expected to start late 2026 and open in 2027.
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